
 
 

CALENDAR  2015 
 
 

April 
 

May 

Monday 18
th 

P-2 Dinosaur Incursion 

 

Sunday 24
th

 May 
Car Rally 9am 

 

Thursday 28
th

  
Cross Country at 

Chairo 
 

June 
Tuesday 9

th
 

Footy Netball round 

Robin Gr. 5/6 
 

Friday 12
th

 
Crazy Hair Day for 

Leukeamia 

 

July 
Thursday 30

th
 

Grade 3 /4 Hooptime 
 

August 
Friday 7

th
  

Grade 2 sleepover 

Thursday 27
th

 
Grade 5 /6 Hooptime 
 

 

 

 

 

----------------------------- 

MOWING ROSTER  
________________ 

 

2 -3 May – Bailey 

16 - 17 May - Kay 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Social skill award:  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly Merit awards: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gardening Equipment 

Thank you to Bunnings Warragul for donating some equipment to help our children 

participate in gardening work around the school. 

xxx and xxx helped collect the supplies from Jade at Bunnings. 
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House Points Winners 

The result of this week’s house point competition is: 

1st place – Kestrel 

2nd place – Kite 

3rd place –  

4th place – Falcon & Harrier 

The ongoing totals for the competition are: 

1st place – Kestrel 

2nd place –Kite 

3rd place – Falcon 

4th place – Harrier 
 
 

Reports and Work Samples 
On Friday of this week the first of this terms work samples will be posted on Sentral. 

The publication dates for this term are: 

 

Friday 15th May – Reading and mathematics. * 

Wednesday 10th June – Sentral continuums updated. 

Friday 19th June – Reading and mathematics. * 

Friday 19th June – End of semester 1 ‘dot points’ and attitudes to learning reports 
published to Sentral. 

Tuesday 23rd June – Parent – Teacher interviews. 

 

*A piece of work related to the focus topic of the grade or to demonstrate 

interpersonal learning will be uploaded on one of these dates. This will not be the 

same in each grade and year level and is dependent on the learning focus at the time. 

 

Notification that the work samples are available  on Sentral will be sent by email and 

via the School Stream App (instructions for download included in this newsletter). 

 

The work that is now uploaded to Sentral will be in a consistent format and will 

contain the following: 

 Name and date of assessment in the header. 

 Brief description of the purpose of the work. 

 Sample of work. 

 The achievement standard that the student has reached (highlighted in pink). 

 The next achievement standard that the student is working towards 

(highlighted in yellow). 

 The footer contains the page number and number of pages in the sample (i.e 

1/2 ) 

 



 
 



 
 

Naplan Dates 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) got underway 

today. Grades 3 & 5 will soon be able to breathe again!! 

 

Tuesday May 12
th – Language Conventions & Writing 

Wednesday May 13
th – Reading 

Thursday May 14
th – Numeracy 

 

 

School App 
Our school now has a free app to deliver school information, instantly and directly to 

your smartphone / tablet. 

 Alerts / push notifications / reminders will be sent directly to your device. 

 Events (excursions, incursions etc) are in the relevant section with details, 

maps etc. 

 Newsletters (with personal details and photos removed) are sent directly to 

the app with no need to log in to Sentral. 

 Sentral register / login can be accessed directly from the ‘Services’ menu.  
 

How to get the School Stream app on your mobile device 

1. From your mobile device go to the App Store (iPhone/iPad) or Play Store (Android), 

search for School Stream and download the app to your phone. 

2. Make sure you agree to push notifications 

3. Once School Stream has finished installing, open the app, type your school name 

into the search then select your school.  

For more detailed instructions go to schoolstream.com.au/download 

 

Choose what notifications you receive 

1. Open the School Stream app on your mobile device 

2. From the slide-in menu, go to Settings 

3. Under Edit/Alerts select My Schools and select your School to open the 

Notifications page 

4. Toggle notifications on or off individually (e.g. Alerts, Events, Newsletters, etc.) 

5. When you have finished, use the Back button to return to the Settings page, then 

select Done to return to your School 



Return at any time to change the notifications you receive. 

 

Assembly  
On Friday assembly will be led by xxx and xxx from Kite House. The assembly item is 

by Mrs Johnston’s grade.  
 

 

Have a great week 

Drew Allison - Principal 
 

 



P/1/2 Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 

Thankyou to all the mums. nanas, aunties, sisters and special friends who were able 

to come along to share afternoon tea with the children last Thursday. It was a 

special time for the children and a nice way to thank our mums for all that they do 

for us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LUNCH ORDERS – PLEASE CHECK THE NEW PRICES FOR 
2015. The menu is at the end of this newsletter and also 

in the school app. 
 

Gardening and outside jobs 
Are you keen to help with keeping 

our school clean and tidy?  
Every second Friday afternoon 1.30pm – 3.30pm commencing this 

Friday 15th May parents are welcome to help out with a variety of gardening and 

outside jobs. This will be the same Friday of MARC Van and the same week that the 

newsletter is published. 

There are a mixture of jobs that need to be done and will be co ordinated by a small 

group of parents. All equipment will be supplied. We just need the people to help out. 

Hope to see you Friday afternoon. 

Melissa Elliott and Teresa Martyn 
 

Parent Club 
Polar fleece zip jacket available from Hip Pocket Work Wear for $25. You will be able 

to order from store. 
 

Next meeting - Wednesday 13th May @ 2pm. 
 

We hope you all had a great Mother’s day on Sunday. Thanks to all the parents who 
helped at the Mother’s day stall last Friday and thanks to those who continue to help 
with hot chocolates.  There is a list in the office with Lyn if you would like to put your 

name down to help on a Friday for an hour.  
 

We have a Parent Club meeting this Wednesday at 2pm to discuss the progress of the 

“Car Rally”. 
 

Hot Chocolates 
Hot chocolates will be available every Friday from the Lyrebird room 

at 11 o’clock. Cost will be $1. 
 

Car Rally 
Included in the newsletter this week are details about our car rally 
on Sunday 24th May. Please keep it free. 

Outside School Hours Care 

Now that we are into Term 2, we can forget the sun hats but if the children could now 

bring beanies, coats, gloves and scarves to keep warm during outside play, that would 

be great.  



Bookings and cancellations need to be notified to the Office or Lyn Mitchard as soon 

as possible. Lack of cancellation will still incur the normal fee being charged. If your 

child is sick and holding a permanent place in our Program, this also needs to be 

cancelled. The children have settled in very well with a variety of activities occurring 

every session. A big thank you to the children who have attended our Program in 

previous years for including and guiding newcomers and helping them to settle in. 

Lyn Mitchard has new contact cards with phone numbers and time frames for each 

phone. These can be accessed through the Office or during our Program.  

Thank you, 

Lyn Mitchard and Helen Newitt 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
Last week in ‘A Taste of Good Food’ cooking program I visited the Grade 5/6 

classroom and Mrs. Lowrie came to talk to students about her visit to Vietnam. I 

spoke about rice paper and the students were able to make their own Vegetable 

Rice paper roll. 

 

Following this the eight senior students involved in cooking prepared an Vietnamese 

menu including Pho, Beef Skewers with Vermicelli salad, Vegetable Rice paper rolls 

and dipping sauce & Banh gan (coconut creme caramel).  Mrs. Mahoney and Mrs. 

Nelson joined the students for lunch and chatted to them about the part they each 

played in preparing the various dishes.  A big Cảm ơn. (gauhm uhhn) to the three 

parent helpers, Joey Whitehead, Vanessa Thexton and Amanda Clarke. With their 

assistance the students had a yummy meal and a wonderful cooking experience.   

 

There were happy faces all around the lunch table.   

 

 

 

This week prior to the cooking session I visited the Grade 3/4 classroom with Reiko 

Indo. We spoke to them about Japan and I demonstrated making Japanese 

pancakes which are called Okonomiyaki. They are delicious, very easy to make and 

they look like this;  

 

 



 

For those who would like the recipe you can find it here 

http://norecipes.com/recipe/okonomiyaki-recipe/  

 

Japanese cuisine was on the menu yesterday and the senior students prepared a 

three course menu which included White Miso soup, Sushi and Goyza (Japanese 

dumplings) followed by Green tea custard and fruit.  Mrs. Connolly and Mr. Garry 

Tobeck from ACCESS Ministries joined the students for lunch. There was much 

chatter around the table as students talked about their favourite dishes.  A big あり

がとう (arigatō) to my three helpers, Reiko Indo, Janette Clark and Natalee Cahill.  

With their help the students enjoyed the session and the delicious meal they had 

cooked.   

 

Here are the Japanese chefs enjoying their lunch.  
 

 

 

Next week on Monday 18th May the group of students who will be preparing an 

American menu includes;.   

Parents of these students may only wish to send a snack for morning tea that day so 

please take note.  I am also in need of parent helpers for this session (11:30am – 

2:00pm).  If parents or grandparents of any of these students would like to assist 

with cooking please send a message via the office or email to advise me 

kingwillbj@hotmail.com.    

 

Barbara Kingwill – Chaplain BBPS    
 

 
Urgently Wanted 
Anyone interested in playing U12 football at Neerim South. Please contact 

Glen Ramm for further information on 0478 313689. 



 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 


